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333 Bloor Street East

Toronto, Ontario M4W 1G9
Phone:  613-688-5569

Fax:  416-935-7719

twoodhea@rci.rogers.com


November 28, 2001

Ms. Ursula Menke

Secretary-General

Canadian Radio-television and

  Telecommunications Commission

Ottawa, Ontario

K1A 0N2

Dear Ms. Menke:

RE:  
Public Notice CRTC 2001-37: Price Cap Review Application for Costs
Rogers Wireless Inc. (“RWI”) is in receipt of a letter from the BC Old Age Pensioners’ Organization, Council of Senior Citizens' Organizations of BC, federated anti-poverty groups of BC, Senior Citizens' Association of BC, West End Seniors' Network, Consumers' Association of Canada, End Legislated Poverty, and Tenants Rights Action Coalition, (“BCOAPO et al”), dated November 27, 2001, requesting an award of costs in respect of their intervention in the above noted proceeding.  In its application, BCOAPO does not address the issue of the appropriate respondents to the application, or their respective shares.

RWI does not object to the application generally, however, wishes to comment on the parties who should be made respondents to the request.

RWI submits that the appropriate respondents for BCOAPO et al’s request for costs are the incumbent telephone companies.  This approach is consistent with the Commission’s findings in previous proceedings respecting price cap regulation.  For example, in awarding costs for participation in the proceeding Implementation of Price Cap Regulation, 1997 Contribution Charges and Related Issues, Telecom Public Notice CRTC 97-11, the Commission found 

[t]he Commission notes that the present proceeding is akin to a rate case for each federally regulated Stentor member company. In light of that fact, and given that the Stentor member companies will derive the principle benefit of price cap regulation, the Commission considers it appropriate to name Stentor as the sole respondent…

The proceeding to determine the next price cap period and the benefits associated with it will similarly flow to the federally regulated former Stentor member companies, and accordingly, these companies should be named as the sole respondents to BCOAPO et al’s request for costs.

Yours sincerely,

Original signed by

Mary Coates for:
Ted Woodhead

Director, Government Relations

c.c.
Interested Parties, PN 2001-37

*** End of Document ***

� Telecom Costs Orders 98-04 and 98-06, February 18, 1998.
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